
Schaumburg Township 

Senior Citizens Services Committee (SCSC) 

Meeting Minutes 
Monday, May 17, 2021 

 

 

I. Call to Order 

Meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by Chairperson Croke. 

 

II. Roll Call (those in attendance): 

Nancy Croke 

Linda Kasinger 

Donna Kaywood 

Marilyn Pande 

Kathleey Ray 

Sheva Wohlhart 

Director Cordes 

 

III. Approval of April 19, 2021 Minutes 

Motion to approve minutes made by Kathy Ray. Second by Donna Kaywood. Motion carried. 

 

IV. Public Comments (limited to 3 minutes) 

None. 

 

V. Reports 

a. Chairperson’s Report 

Chairperson Croke stated she was very pleased with the new edition of the Senior Newsletter, 

but that there were a few areas that were difficult to read due to dark print on a dark background.  

 

b. Trustee Liaison’s Report 

None. 

 

c. Director’s Report 

Report on file. 

 

VI. Old Business 

a. Funded Agency Reports 

Funded agency reports were provided to the committee. No discussion. 

 

b. Send a Smile Gift Bags 

Intake and Referral Coordinator Bisioulis has been working with volunteers to assemble and 

distribute gift bags to residents of local nursing homes. The Schaumburg Township Historical 

Society is volunteering to help, as is a local Girl Scout troop. 

 

c. Senior Newsletter Rebranding 

The May/June edition of the Senior Newsletter featured the new layout and rebranding. Director 

Cordes confirmed she has heard from many individuals similar concerns to Chairperson Croke’s 

regarding the readability of the newsletter. Changes will be made to the next edition to ensure 

it’s easier to read. 

 

 



VII. New Business 

a. Mother’s Day Garden Party – May 26 

This event will be held at 10 a.m. and 1 p.m. and will feature a floral arrangement demonstration, 

painting birdhouses and rocks, and planting flowers with the Garden Club.  

 

b. Morkes Chocolates – July 16 

This trip includes making some chocolate treats at Morkes. Participants will end their trip with 

lunch at Barnaby’s.  

 

c. In-Person Bingo – beginning June 3 

Bingo is returning to the Township. Capacity will be limited to 50 and masks will be required for 

all participants, regardless of vaccination status. Participants will be chosen in a lottery system. 

Virtual Bingo at 10 a.m. will continue for anyone who wants to participate. 

 

d. Committee Member Updates/Questions 

None. 

 

VIII. Adjournment 

A motion to adjourn was made by Kathy Ray. Second by Sehva Wohlhart. Motion carried. Meeting 

adjourned at 6:21 p.m. 
 


